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Table 1: Distribution of grades for IM Level Economics – May 2006 session  
Grade A B C D E F Abs Total 

N 5 11 27 16 13 31 0 103 
% 4.9 10.7 26.2 15.5 12.6 30.1 0.0 100.0 

 
Students showed familiarity with some of the more important concepts underpinning intermediate-level 
economics. It is evident students were exposed to theoretical aspects of economics and this was evident 
from answers to a host of examination questions. Theoretical concepts like demand and supply curves, 
economies of scale, elasticity, transfer payments, measures of aggregate economic activity and topics 
related to market structure were, in general, dealt with adequately in students’ answers. However, issues 
surrounding indicators of a country’s external payments position, labour market concepts as well as market 
failure concepts proved to be more demanding to students.  
 
It was however evident that students encountered difficulties in adequately tackling questions or sections of 
questions dealing with practical applications of theoretical concepts. Such issues were more evident in 
answers to questions dealing with changes to Malta’s exchange rate regime which will follow Malta’s 
possible adoption of the Euro. Similarly, students might benefit from a more thorough understanding of 
different policy options surrounding the challenge of increasing demand for labour in the Maltese economy. 
To illustrate one area with potential for improved answers, a significant proportion of students explained 
that an increasing demand by government for goods and services might increase demand for labour. At the 
same time, some students failed to highlight that such an option might also exacerbate Malta’s fiscal 
imbalance. In short, more focused attention on what options are more suited than others in the domestic 
situation might be of help to students. 
 
In this sense, more attention to complement the theoretical knowledge with a more concrete appreciation of 
the Maltese economic context might give encouraging results. Obviously, such a focus should strive to 
anchor practical discussions on challenges and opportunities facing the Maltese economy on the basis of 
theoretical concepts in the area of economics.  
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